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January 2018  

F6 Extension Stage 1 – Geotechnical 
investigations 

The NSW government is progressing with the development of the 

F6 Extension Stage 1 between the New M5, Arncliffe and 

President Avenue, Kogarah.  

Roads and Maritime Services is carrying out geotechnical investigation work to gather information about 

the ground conditions within the project area. Our advisors have selected several sites between Arncliffe 

and Kogarah. We have included a map to show the approximate location of the investigation work near 

Rockdale Plaza Drive, Rockdale. 

The investigation work will start from Thursday 1 February and will be completed by Thursday 15 

February, 2018 (weather permitting). The work will take place between 7am and 6pm from Monday to 

Friday and on Saturdays between 8am and 1pm. The work will take up to two weeks to complete. 

 

How will the work affect you? 

 

Temporary fencing will be in place for the duration of the drilling work.  

 

The work includes drilling a borehole and extracting soil samples using borehole drilling equipment. The 

work requires light vehicles and a trailer mounted generator. Heavy vehicles will not be used. 

There may be some noise associated with this work. We will do everything we can to minimise its impact, 

and we will try to minimise the disturbance to the local community. 

 

The location of these tests does not indicate a possible alignment. The work is designed to gather 

information about rock strata and conditions deep below the ground.  

 

Traffic changes 

 

There will not be any traffic changes or changes to pedestrian footpath access associated with this work. 

To allow safe access for support vehicles, some parking spaces within the Rockdale Tennis Club will be 

impacted by this work. 



 

 
2 rms.nsw.gov.au 

Contact 

If you have any questions please call our project team on 1800 789 297 during office hours (8:30am to 5pm 

Monday to Friday) or email F6Extension@rms.nsw.gov.au Thank you for your patience during this 

important work. 

Investigation work location near Rockdale Plaza Drive, Rockdale 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Translating and Interpreting Service 

If you need an interpreter, please call the Translating and Interpreting Service (TIS National)  

on 131 450 and ask them to telephone the F6 project team on 1800 789 297. 

Planned day 

work location 
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